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Newsletter 
Congratulations to Rosa class for a Yearly attendance of 95.80% 
  

Wow! What a year! I seem to have blinked in September and here we are at the end of another 

school year.  The last day of term is always a strange day filled with many emotions.  There is 

excitement as we start to look forward to our summer holiday – the chance to rest, recover and start 

to look forward to the next school year.  There is sadness as we say goodbye to people.  This year is 

filled with greater sadness as we not only wave goodbye to the Year 6 children as they embark on 

the next step of their school journey, but we are also saying bye to 4 of our amazing staff who have 

been with us for many years.  They will certainly be missed – not only for their huge wealth of 

experience but as the great friends we have all become over the years. 

 

This week we have celebrated those children who achieved 100% attendance and stage 5 this school 

year; we have also given prizes to children who came in the top 5 of the Hit 100 challenge. 

 

During our emotional leavers’ assembly yesterday, parents and carers watched as children sang 

songs and read a poem that they chose to reflect their time at our school. 

 

We also presented our Sports Personality of the year award to Daisy and Kian – well done and well 

deserved. 

 

The celebrations didn’t end there.  We welcomed Ben Marshall 

to our assembly to present the Ben Marshall Award.  Ben is a 

former pupil of Edgewood.  The Ben Marshall Award is given 

to the 2 children who we feel have not only upheld the school 

values during their time here but also have shone with their 

core values and the way they conduct themselves.  As Ben said 

himself yesterday, “This award is not for being the most 

academic, the sportiest or the most popular; it’s about being 

an all-round good egg and doing the right thing during your 

time in school.” 

 

Well done Clay and Isabel! 
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School Games Mark – 2022/2023 

We are delighted to announce that Edgewood Primary School, have 

achieved the School Games Gold Mark Award for the 2022/23 academic 

year. This is only the second time in the school’s history this has been 

achieved after successfully being awarded the Gold Mark last year for the 

first time.  

 

The School Games Mark is a Government-led award scheme launched in 2012, facilitated by the 

Youth Sport Trust to reward schools for their commitment to the development of competition 

across their school and into the community and we are delighted to have been recognised for our 

success.  

 

With a lot of young people competing in local inter-school competitions this year, we are 

extremely proud of our pupils for their dedication to all aspects of school sport, including those 

young volunteers, leaders and officials who made our competitions possible. As part of our 

application, we were asked to fulfil criteria in the areas of participation, competition, workforce and 

clubs and we are pleased that the hard work of everyone at our school has been rewarded this 

year.  

 

We look forward to applying once again in 2024!  

 

 

Year 6 v Staff Rounders Match 

Once again, the weather held off for our annual staff versus Year 6 rounders match.  There were 

scores to be settled as the pupils had lost for the last 2 years. 

It all started well but unfortunately (for them) the staff were once more victorious and had the first 

throw of the wet sponges.  Don’t worry the children got their own back and we have several soggy 

staff members for the rest of the day. 

 

 

  



The Edgewood Seed Library Makes Its Debut 
 

This week, the Edgewood Seed Library made its first debut around school and was a huge success 

with a queue of eager future growers wrapped around the playground, excited to choose their 

seeds!   

 

Thanks to the hard work of pupils from all across the school, we now have a seed library which has 

been beautifully illustrated with the art by the winners of the Edgewood Seed Library Art 

Contest.  Winners were celebrated in this week's assembly.  

 

A huge thank you to all of the pupils who kindly gave part of their playtimes to package the seeds 

in sachets and open the seed library for their classmates to visit, learn about and take away a 

sachet of seeds from to grow over the summer holidays.  

 

Our Edgewood Seed Library allows pupils who are inquisitive and keen to get growing to choose 

from 25 different varieties of fruit, vegetables, herbs and flowers to grow at home.  We hope that 

your children will enjoy growing the seeds that they chose over the summer and visit the 

Edgewood Seed Library again next year.  We accept with gratitude any donations of seeds that you 

have going spare at home to support our library. 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

Ready, Set, Read! 

Once again we are encouraging children to take part in the Ready ,Set ,Read! Challenge which is 

delivered with the libraries. 

Each child who completes the challenge will receive 10 house points to start of the next school 

year. 

How to take part in the library 

• Children sign up at the library to start their Challenge, picking up their Ready, Set, Read! 

collector folder. 

• Borrow books and get reading!  Children choose the books they want to read, recording 

what they have read on their folder.  Library staff and volunteers are on hand to chat to 

children about books they have read. 

• For every book read, children will pick up stickers (some are smelly!) along with other 

rewards.  They'll also help the Ready, Set, Read! team weave through the obstacle course. 

• Every child who completes the challenge, by reading 6 library books, receives a medal and 

certificate. 

How to take part online 

Children can also take part online for digital rewards 

• sign up for a website profile direct at summerreadingchallenge.org.uk (children will be 

asked to provide a parent/carer email address to approve signup).   

• Set a personal reading goal for the summer. 

• Record the books read onto an online profile and leave reviews to unlock digital badges 

and online rewards 

• Children will unlock a certificate to download once they reach their goal. 

There is help and guidance available to support signing up to the online challenge here 

 

Please note, the in-person and online Challenges are separate. Physical incentives like medals and 

certificates are only available via the library, for those taking part in the in-person Challenge. 

http://www.summerreadingchallenge.org.uk/
https://summerreadingchallenge.org.uk/help


  



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  



  



 
 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Foodcycle in Hucknall 

 

FoodCycle is a national charity with the Vision of making food poverty, loneliness and food waste a 

thing of the past for every Community. 

  

They will be running a free communal session at Hucknall’s Central Methodist Church on Baker 

Street NG15 7AS from Sunday 30th July at 1 p.m, and everyone who comes along will be warmly 

welcomed – there are no vouchers needed, nor any referral process.  Please note children will need 

to be accompanied by an adult. 

  

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 



 

  



 


